From: Paul & Sheila 
Sent: 27 September 2016 10:06
To: Planning
Subject: 16/01587/F

The Planning Dept
Cherwell District Council
 

Planning Application 16/01587/F  Mr & Mrs Bratt Conversion of Barn
 

We are disappointed that we were not deemed to receive neighbour notification of this application and had to learn of it from our neighbours
 

It therefore concerns us that the council have not examined the location to understand that the road the application has plans to utilise for its building project and future use is the only access for ourselves and Mr & Mrs Weston and thereby being the two parties that will be affected by the development.  It is a designated Bridleway and therefore the other parties that utilise the road are school children, cyclists, horse riders and walkers
 

We are extremely concerned already over the condition of the lane being severely potholed and not cared for by the council as it is obviously deemed as low priority.  Therefore the damage to the surface and verges, the severe disruption and danger that will occur is something that must be considered
 

At Bloxham Grove we were granted permission for development of our stone barns , our application however was only granted with a condition that on no account should construction traffic be allowed to use the access to Bodicote.  This was sensible and understandable as the danger to all was acknowledged by the planning authority
 

We are not against the barn being utilised as a house but would suggest that a designated drive to the property for both the development process and future use should be considered through the top gate on the road in question, this accesses  land that is owned by Mr Bratt and is adjacent to the development.   This would provide access to the property without incurring the generated traffic on to the narrow hitherto mentioned lane and provide a far safer access.
 

Sheila Adams & Paul Eagles
